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Government Affairs Committee (GAC)

e-newsletter

Issue #8 –September 2011
One of the strategic goals of our committee is to improve communication to the broader ASCLS membership and to provide a more consistent face to our members.  The GAC e-newsletters are also available on the ASCLS Advocates for You section of the ASCLS website.

In this issue…

· Annual meeting GAC recap
· Posting of GAC meeting minutes
· Medicare Laboratory co-pay (co-insurance):  ASCLS position
· 2012 Legislative Symposium
Annual Meeting GAC Recap
The Government Affairs Committee met at the ASCLS Annual Meeting on July 26, 2011 in Atlanta. 

Legislative Update (Laboratory Co-insurance):  Don Lavanty (Legislative Consultant)

Congressional leaders completed many weeks of debate on raising the debt ceiling so that the U.S. government could meet its financial obligations.  Hand-in-hand with the debt ceiling discussions were serious discussion about major reductions in spending by the U.S. government.  The proposed reduction in spending could be $2.4 trillion over 10 years (with additional cuts to follow).  A part of the budget discussions, a laboratory co-insurance (co-pay) requirement for Medicare beneficiaries has once again been proposed. See the item explaining ASCLS’s position on the co-pay below.
Our member advocacy efforts will be developed once Congress returns from August recess and as the Senate/House commission of 12 develops their budget strategies between Labor Day and Thanksgiving. 

Regulatory Update: Elissa Passiment (Executive Vice President) 

Physician Signature – In a proposed rule published in the June 30, 2011, Federal Register, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) proposed to retract a recently established policy requiring physician signatures on laboratory requisitions.  ASCLS provided comments to further educate the agency regarding concerns with respect to the signature requirement and policy alternatives for future consideration.  There is no reason to believe that this proposed requirement will not be retracted.
Posting of GAC Meeting Minutes (Executive Summary)
During the Annual Meeting in Atlanta, the Government Affairs Committee decided to post a one-page executive summary of its monthly meetings on the ASCLS website in the government affairs section.  The first executive summary, from July 26, 2011 is posted.
Medicare Laboratory Co-pay (co-insurance): ASCLS position
ASCLS has long banded together with our laboratory industry colleagues in opposing the implementation of a laboratory co-insurance requirement for Medicare beneficiaries.  Our reasons have been well-publicized and include the following:

· Adds more healthcare costs to Medicare beneficiaries, most of who are on fixed incomes.

· Does not impact utilization of laboratory tests.

· Adds significantly to the billing process of clinical laboratories, which are required to bill for and collect the 20% co-insurance amount.  The cost of billing and collecting far exceeds the value of the co-payment.

· Could result in delayed testing or reduced access to laboratory testing.

 The ASCLS Government Affairs Committee (GAC) discussed this issue at length.  The Congress believes that imposing a laboratory co-insurance would save Medicare $8.5-$15.0 billion over 10 years.  We believe that because of the mood in Washington, if Congress does not impose a co-payment for laboratory services, they will look at alternatives such as significant cuts in the CPI (Consumer Price Index) Update or deep cuts to the Clinical Laboratory Fee Schedule.  
With a co-insurance, we may be able to collect a large share of the 20% beneficiary responsibility.  With a reduction in the fee schedule or the CPI (for example, by 4%) it is a loss of revenue that we have no opportunity to get back.  Based on an informal member survey, many laboratories already deal with co-insurance and deductibles for private insurance plans and are able to collect much of this revenue.  

While agreeing to a co-pay appears to be a significant “about-face” for ASCLS in terms of this issue, we believe the economic environment is such that the implementation of laboratory co-insurance would be preferable to other draconian cuts that could be imposed upon us.  We are considering this as an option, if needed.  Note that we are NOT offering up to Congress that we are willing to automatically agree to a co-insurance/co-pay.  We will wait to see what the Senate/House commission of 12 comes up with between Labor Day and Thanksgiving in terms of proposed strategies to cut $2+ trillion from the federal budget.  This strategy concerning co-insurance will only be pursued if the alternatives appear to be worse for the laboratory industry.  We will also only agree to it if laboratories are allowed the option of collecting the copay upfront at the time of specimen and if done in conjunction with fee schedule modernization.
It’s Never Too Early to Plan for the 2012 Legislative Symposium
The 2012 Legislative Symposium, in collaboration with CLMA, AMT and ASCP will once again be held at the Hyatt Regency Crystal City Hotel.  The dates are March 19-20, 2012.  Monday, March 19 will be focused on sharing the current issues with you and providing background education, as well as preparing you for your advocacy visits to Capitol Hill on Tuesday, March 20.  Your state delegations will visit the offices of your senators and representatives and advocate on behalf of the laboratory profession.  Late Sunday afternoon, March 18, the Government Affairs Committee holds a regular meeting and all attendees are welcome to attend.  We urge all states to send at least one member to one of ASCLS’s signature events! 

___________________________________________________________________________

If you have any questions about regulatory issues and state and national legislative issues, please contact Rick Panning at 612-262-5012 or rick.panning@allina.com. 
